
City Council Regular Meeting
AGENDA ITEM

NUMBER: 19

SUBJECT: 
Second Amendment to Citywide Security Services Agreement with American Guard Services, Inc. to Add 
Additional Security Personnel at City Hall and Flood Channels and to Increase the Not to Exceed Amount by 
$220,738.24 for the Three Year Term of the Agreement (from $4,044,973.80 to $4,265,712.04) and 
Authorization for City Manager to Approve Future Amendments to the Citywide Security Services Agreement 
in Amounts Not to Exceed $100,000 in Additional Funding. (Citywide) (For Possible Action; Recommendation – 
Approve and Authorize)
REQUESTED BY:
Michael Hudgeons, Director of Public Works

WARD:
 (Citywide)

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION: 
Approve the Second Amendment to Citywide Security Services Agreement and authorize City Manager or her 
designee to approve future amendments to Citywide Security Services Agreement in amounts not to exceed 
$100,000 in additional funding.

FISCAL IMPACT:  
Amount: $220,738.24 (Increase to $4,365,712.04 from $4,044,973.80) for 
three years of agreement plus $100,000 in funding for any future 
amendments.
1st Year:  $1,308,826.24 (same as original agreement) 
2nd Year:  $1,423,774.56 (increase of $75,849.60 from original contract 
amount of $1,347,924.96)
3rd Year:  $1,533,111.24 (increase of $144,888.64 from original contract 
amount of $1,388,222.60); and
$100,000 in funding for any future amendments.
Explanation: Funding has been set aside in each Department/Division for 
the armed security services. 

ACCOUNT NUMBER: 
100-160164-430660 $341,025.60 
(City Hall)
268-290312-430660  $41,200.00 
(RW) 
294-290312-430660 $95,324.00 
(Flood)
290-200523-430660 $51,500.00 
(Library)
100-700526-430632 $818,504.96 
(Parks)
610-600323-431000
$76,220.00 (UT-Ft Sumter)

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION: 
The City of North Las Vegas entered into the Citywide Security Services Agreement (Original Agreement) with 
American Guard Services, Inc. (Provider) on November 28, 2022.  The Original Agreement was amended on 
January 9, 2023 to modify the background check provision of the Original Agreement.  The Provider’s security 
officers play a vital role in ensuring the safety of citizens utilizing our parks and facilities and contributing to 
the City’s priority of being a safe and livable community. Contracted security officers also provide customer 
service, report potential maintenance issues, secure City parks, facilities and bathrooms after hours, and 
document any potential issues or concerns. Without these services, it would be difficult for City staff to 
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maintain the same level of customer service and park/facility conditions, as many items and issues would go 
unreported.

This amendment adds additional security officer patrols at Regional Flood Control District facilities in the City 
and adds an additional security officer at City Hall. The increase in security officers and patrols will increase 
the amount due the Provider under the Original Agreement by $220,738.24 for the remainder of the Original 
Agreement’s term. Additionally, City staff is requesting that City Council authorize the City Manager to 
approve any additional amendments to the Original Agreement that would increase funding for this 
agreement in an amount not to exceed $100,000. 

CIP No. Related  Item: 

LIST CITY COUNCIL GOAL(S):  Responsible Fiscal Management; Quality Municipal Services; Safe and Livable

PREPARED BY: 

Michael Hudgeons, 
Director of Public Works

Respectfully Submitted

Micaela R. Moore,
City Manager

MEETING DATE: 

August 21, 2024


